Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 12 February 2019 at 6.30pm

Present

Annette Addison 

Katie Read

Christine Bullamore

Margaret Harrison
Stephen Finn


Dorothy Dawes
Nick Maclean


Morag White
June Brown


Vera Pearson

Janine Telfer


Nick Wood

Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Denis Teulon, Marion Teulon, Margaret Boden, Susan Lockett, Maureen Sadler, Doreen Street and Mel Diack.


Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

· Terms of reference – an updated version had been emailed to the group who were in agreement with the contents.

· Artists displaying work – a member of staff has a friend who is an artist and is looking into displaying some of her pieces in the waiting room.

· Repeat prescriptions from chemist – the Practice is still promoting online requests and currently has 4339 patients (33%) already signed up for online services.

· Call board at Sabden – unfortunately the Practice is unable to get funding at the present time but will bear this in mind for the future.

· Promoting website – there is a new display in the reception area, but unfortunately we have been unable to assess its impact at the moment as the analytical service on the Practice website isn’t available.

· Moving suggestion box – now the flu campaign is over the suggestion box will be moved to different locations in the patient waiting areas.

Practice Facebook Page
The Practice has now introduced a Facebook page.  The page has only been active for a few weeks and is still in its infancy.  The Practice will be actively promoting the page amongst patients over the coming months to increase followers.  Annette asked the group to have a look at the page and let her know if they have any suggestions for content they thought would be useful to include.
PATIENT VIEWS – PARKINSONS NURSE, LOWER LIMB VASCULAR AND LYMPHOEDEMA SERVICES
Annette distributed questionnaires from East Lancashire CCG regarding the ‘Your Service, Your Say’ campaign.  The group agreed to provide feedback for any services they had experience of using.

Salaried GPs and Partners
Annette informed the group that Dr Victoria Withnell had started at the Practice in September 2018 as a Salaried GP and was settling in well.  
Annette also announced that Dr Fogg would be leaving the Practice in summer 2019 and the Practice was in the process of recruiting a new GP Partner.

GP SERVICES AND CITIZEN ACTIVATION

Nick Wood had asked for the issue of patients being able to access digital services to be discussed.  Some of the questions raised were - How can we improve support for patients using digital services? How can we improve how patients access digital services? Annette asked for suggestions from the group and how they felt about the issue.  

From the Practice’s point of view it is sometimes difficult as we are not IT experts and also the time we have available to spend with patients.  Previously the Practice has asked the IT department if they could set up a computer in the waiting room so we could help patients to get set up with online services however the IT department was unable to allow access to the network for non-employees.  The surgery does have public Wi-Fi available now, however this is not a secure connection and therefore cannot be used for this purpose.  

Annette agreed to contact Carolyn Coughlan at East Lancashire CCG to see if she could offer any assistance and also thought it would be a good idea to invite our Practice Nurse, Stephanie Zak, to the next meeting as she is the Digital Champion for the Practice.  Nick Wood also agreed to investigate what support was available to the Practice and feedback to the group.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Stephen Finn raised an issue with the telephone manner of some of the reception staff.  Annette asked if these matters could be reported when they occur so they can be addressed at the time.  There was also some positive feedback received about the reception team from other members of the group.

Stephen Finn asked if the Doctors page on the Practice website could be updated to include photographs of all the doctors and also information about the areas they specialise in.  The Practice is already in the process of taking photographs which will be added to the website and Annette agreed to ask the GPs to update their individual profiles.
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 18 June 2019 at 6.30pm.  

